TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING




MARCH 23, 2017
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & One Vacancy

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, John Brust Delaware Engineering, Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington & Police Chief Karl Gonzalez
The President called the meeting to order at 7:48 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE  FEBRUARY 23, 2017 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT MEETING (CON’T) 



MARCH 23, 2017

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was present.  Bid opening prices for construction of new & replacement municipal water mains Contract #6 Alan Tavenner sent a letter to Supervisor Pelham with the bid results and his recommendation.  The letter was read aloud.  Alan was to have sent over prior to the meeting two resolutions for awarding the bid.  The Town Clerk did not receive anything from Alan. The Town Board would like to review and wait another three weeks before awarding the contract.  In the meantime, John Brust will go knock on doors and speak to the potential water customers to see if the interest is there.  John will need more meter result info from Bette Rhoades.
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was present. He would like to request to have two more fire hydrants.  A new one by the Windham Fire House rough cost estimate is $10-12,000.00 to install and would like to move another one at the request of the town highway on Albert Court, as this one is really close to the road and the highway trucks have to make a 10 point turn to do their job without taking the hydrant out; a rough cost estimate is $3-4,000.00 for this hydrant. The rough estimates are from Evergreen Mtn.
He will start to look for a new used water truck and pricing.  Kyle has a question for Larry Gardner about Elm Ridge.  Larry has the papers already prepared and is waiting to hear from someone that the construction has been completed.  Kyle said everything is ready to go as is.  Then Larry will contact Paul Condelette for signature.
3.REQUEST TO HOOK INTO WATER AT VETS ROAD: Pat Higgins wrote in a letter he is “requesting from the Windham Water Board permission to connect to an existing ¾ inch municipal water line located on Vets Road.  Currently, Windham Theatre has a 100 year old water line running under Key Bank’s parking lot to Route 23 municipal water main.”  Kyle will research the line to see who else is connected to Vets Road.  The Verizon building may be the only one on that line.  Councilman Peters would like to table this till Kyle can do more research.
4.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #5 OF 2017: the 2017 Unmetered and Metered water billing reflected the rate increases which was authorized due to certain proposed Water District improvements. The total amount collected to date on said billing for Unmetered is $4,026.45 and Metered is $2,787.96 for a total of $6,814.41. Be it resolved the Supervisor to take one half of the total amount collected $3,407.21 and transfer this amount to the Water Improvement Acct to be used for improvements in the Water District. A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Van Valin, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #3 contained vouchers #37-46, totaling $2,374.00 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER PROJECT FUND WARRANT #1 contained vouchers #1-8, totaling $95,776.04 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #5-P (printed 03/03/17) contained 1 claim, totaling $61.50 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #6-P (printed 03/17/17) contained 1 claim, totaling $61.50 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

The meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
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